

August 23, 2024

Chair Brad Sperling and Board Peace River Regional District Box 810 Dawson Creek, BC V1G 4H8

Dear Chair Brad Sperling and Board:

RE: CANADA COMMUNITY-BUILDING FUND: FIRST COMMUNITY WORKS FUND PAYMENT FOR 2024/2025

I am pleased to advise that UBCM is in the process of distributing the first Community Works Fund (CWF) payment for fiscal 2024/2025. An electronic transfer of \$489,845 is expected to occur in August 2024. This payment is made in accordance with the payment schedule set out in your CWF Agreement with UBCM (see section 4 of your Agreement).

CWF is made available to eligible local governments by the Government of Canada pursuant to the Administrative Agreement. Funding under the program may be directed to local priorities that fall within one of the eligible project categories.

Further details regarding use of CWF and project eligibility are outlined in your CWF Agreement and details on the Canada Community-Building Fund can be found on our website.

For further information, please contact Canada Community-Building Fund Program Services by e-mail at ccbf@ubcm.ca or by phone at 250-356-5134.

Sincerely,

Councillor Trish Mandewo UBCM President

PC: Roxanne Shepherd, Chief Financial Officer

## External Link:

1. <u>August 15, 2024 Regional Board Meeting</u> – See Item 8.7 "2024-2034 Community Works Fund Agreement under the Canada Community-Building Fund, ADM-BRD-514"